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Contests & Awards – 2022 – 2023 
 
Fellow Lions 
 
The year did not go quite as I had hoped.  
 
At the beginning of the year, I heard from many people that our Contests and Awards needed to 
be updated, as this had not been done for at least a decade. One area that needed to be 
improved was recognition that we communicate now using our computers, and the awards did 
not reflect this. 
 
Over various Lions events and via social media, and extensively at the MD19 Convention in 
Penticton, I reached out to Lions that expressed interest, and collected their contact information. 
Later in the year, I assembled a package of Awards to be reviewed and sent them out for 
feedback. 
 
Unfortunately, only one Lion (a Treasurer) provided suggestions, and I felt that this was not 
enough information to support any changes. 
 
I can only conclude that everyone is happy with the status quo. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Robin Woolmer 
Chair, Contests & Awards 
 

 


